

Title: Traffic Advisory: Opening of Classes for 1st Semester School Year 2025-2026		
Document Reference: EOMS-SECURITY-MEMO-008	Revision Number: 000	
Confidentiality Level: Internal Use	Approval Date: August 2025	
Review Cycle: 000	Effectivity Date: August 2025	

Date: August 13, 2025

For: DLSU-D Community

From: Johnatan G. Villa

OIC, Security Officer

Re: Traffic Advisory: Opening of Classes for 1st Semester SY 2025-2026

Please be advised that due to the start of the 1st Semester of School Year 2025-2026 on Monday, August 18, 2025, a high volume of vehicles and pedestrians is expected on campus.

## Entry and Exit Points:

• Due to the expected high of volume vehicles and pedestrians, please anticipate potential delays when entering the campus.

## Parking:

- Designated parking areas for students and employees operate on a first-come, first-served basis. We encourage you to arrive early to secure a slot.
- Please avoid parking along campus roadsides, as this obstructs the flow of traffic and may result in a traffic violation.

## Traffic Reminders and Regulations:

- All vehicles must adhere to the campus speed limit of 20 kph.
- Please adhere to the instructions of our security personnel. Their role is to direct traffic and ensure the safety of all individuals on campus.
- Pedestrians are advised to use designated walkways and pedestrian lanes at all times.
- Motorcycles are required to park in the designated motorcycle parking areas only.

## Identification:

• For everyone's safety and security, all community members, including students and employees, are required to wear their identification cards while on campus.

We understand that the first days of classes can be challenging due to increased traffic. Your understanding and cooperation are greatly appreciated in making the campus safe and orderly for everyone.

Noted by:	Endorsed by:	Approved by:
(SGD) FREDERICK GODINEZ Director, General Services Office	(SGD) BR. FERNANDO I. SANDING FSC Vice President for Administrative Services	(SGD) DR. SONIA M. GEMENTIZA Chief Administrative Officer
		(SGD) DR. CHRISTIAN GEORGE C. FRANCISCO Provost